

# WEST HADDON PRIMARY SCHOOL

Newsletter No. 14

17th December 2018

#### **FOOTBALL – COUNTY CUP COMPETITION**

Congratulations to our school football team who were runners up in the District Football Competition. The winners, Brixworth Primary, will now progress to the County finals. The children played really well in the final but luck was not on our side and we lost 3-1.



#### **Buildings Update**

The building works are definitely coming on and the contractors assure me the roof and external brickwork will be finished by the end of this term. Our next phase of development, after Christmas, moves to the internal works and breaking through into the school building.

From January, the Year 2/3 toilets and cloakroom will be out of action for approximately 6 weeks whilst the reorganisation and refurbishing takes place. The corridor into this area will be boarded up and coat pegs will be moved to the library area. Mr Cragg and the builders will complete this work in the holidays to minimise disruption to the children allowing the school to continue to function effectively from January onwards.

#### **Dates for the Diary**

Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> Reception Nativity (9.15am)

Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> Christmas Parties
Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup> Community Worship
Christmas Lunch

<u>January</u>

December

Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> School Open Yr 1&2 Wow Day
Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> 8 p.m. PTA meeting
Friday 11<sup>th</sup> Curriculum Day
Friday 18<sup>th</sup> School Disco (details to follow)

Term Ends

Friday 25<sup>th</sup> Community Worship

# **LUNCH CLUB**



Mrs Hornshaw and Year 5 were invited to sing to the Lunch Club at their annual Christmas lunch this week. Both the children and the Lunch Club members thoroughly enjoyed the event and the children sang beautifully.

## **CROSS COUNTRY**





Some of our Year 5 children took part in a Cross Country event at Abington Park last week. The children did extremely well and we now have 3 going forward to the County Event.

## Year 3 and 4 Production

Congratulations go to Year 3 and 4 children who completed their Christmas Production. The children performed well as a team and sang beautifully. Thank you to all the parents who helped with costumes, learning lines and song words – your support is greatly appreciated.



Our Worship theme for December is Christmas

